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JUNE 13, 2000
INT. NO. 737
BY: Council Members Lasher and Golden; also Council Members Fisher, O’Donovan and Robles

TITLE:
In relation to a street name, Police Officer Harry Ryman Place, Borough of Brooklyn.

INTENT:
This proposed local law would name, by adding an additional sign, West 8th Street, between Neptune Avenue and Surf Avenue, as Police Officer Harry Ryman Place.

ANALYSIS AND BACKGROUND:


The following biographical information was provided by the New York City Police Department.


Harry Robert Ryman was born on October 15, 1936 in Brooklyn, New York.  Mr. Ryman and his wife, the former Dorothy Clark, had five children: Harry Robert, Nora Ann, Edward, Margaret and Janet. He served for eight years in the United States Navy followed by 17 years of service with the New York Police Department (NYPD). During his years with the NYPD, Harry Ryman received 17 medals.  He attended John Jay College of the City University of New York.  


In 1981, Police Officer Harry Ryman was posthumously awarded the NYPD Medal of Honor.  The Medal of Honor booklet distributed at that ceremony describes the circumstances of his line of duty death as follows:

“At about 3:30 A.M. on August 14, 1980, Police Officer Harry Ryman was off duty and sleeping in his residence, located within the confines of the 63rd Precinct.  After being awakened as the result of the suspicious noises on the street, Officer Ryman equipped himself with his shield and off-duty revolver and went to investigate.  He observed three males tampering with a parked automobile apparently in the act of attempting to steal it.  Upon identifying himself as a police officer, Officer Ryman was fired upon and immediately returned the fire.  Although fatally wounded, Officer Ryman was able to wound one of his assailants before falling unconscious. The suspects fled in an auto but the wounded felon was arrested when he sought aid and the two remaining perpetrators were subsequently arrested.”


A letter dated January 31, 2000 from NYPD Assistant Chief Joseph Raguso to Council Member Howard Lasher, describes the reason that this location was chosen to honor the memory of Police Officer Harry Ryman.

“The surviving family members have requested that the street in front of the 60th Precinct, 2951 West 8th Street, where Police Officer Ryman was assigned, be renamed Police Officer Harry R. Ryman Street.  The Ryman family has requested that the dedication be held on August 14, 2000.  This date will mark the twentieth anniversary of Officer Ryman’s passing.

I believe that this is a fitting tribute for an individual who made the supreme sacrifice while in the performance of his duty.”

Brooklyn Community Board No. 13 is in support of this proposed local law.
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